

Redmond Area Park and Recreation District 465 SW Rimrock Way Redmond Oregon 97756 541-548-7275

www.raprd.org

REDMOND AREA PARK AND RECREATION DISTRICT BOARD OF DIRECTORS Minutes of General Meeting

A general meeting of the Board of Directors of the Redmond Area Park and Recreation District convened at the Cascade Swim Center, 465 SW Rimrock Way, Redmond, Oregon, October 12, 2021, at 7:30am. There was virtual access to the meeting available as well.

Attendance:

Directors Present:

Matt Gilman Zack Harmon Ed Danielson

Directors Attending

Virtually: Mercedes Cook-Bostick

Kevin Scoggin

Directors Absent: None

Staff: Katie Hammer, Executive Director

Jessica Rowan, Aquatic Director Mike Elam, Recreation Manager

Vicki Osbon, Administrative Services Manager

Media: None

Public: None

GENERAL MEETING:

1. Call to Order:

Matt Gilman called the meeting to order at 7:32am

Adjustments to the Agenda: None

2. Communications: None

3. Consent Agenda:

Approval of the General Board Meeting Minutes from August 10, 2021; Acknowledgment of Receipt of September 2021 Financial Summary: Ed Danielson made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented. Zack Harmon seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

4. Action Agenda Items:

Approval of Memorandum of Understanding between RAPRD and Redmond Senior Center:

Katie Hammer said the proposed memorandum of understanding is a document that outlines our relationship with the Redmond Senior Center to use their facility for RAPRD programs. RAPRD will pay \$10 per class for all fitness and aging adult activities and \$15 per hour for all programs that are not in the senior age group. The Redmond Senior Center will help market our programs. They are also giving us storage space for our activities. Kevin Scoggin made a motion to approve the Memorandum of Understanding between RAPRD and Redmond Senior Center. Ed Danielson seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Approval of Information System and Acceptable Use Policies:

Katie Hammer said Special Districts Association of Oregon recommended that RAPRD review and updated our cyber security policies. She said the new policies will require us to do an annual training that every employee will participate in. Kevin Scoggin made a motion to approve the information system and acceptable use policies. Ed Danielson seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

5. Discussion Items:

Recreation Facility Planning:

Matt Gilman said the Friends of Redmond Recreation group are continuing to plan for the 2022 bond measure. He said they have developed specialized roles for each person. He also said that there was a survey that went out and they are currently working on a brochure that expresses the need for the facility and that they have also developed a presentation. Matt added they have planned listening sessions and have identified the groups to schedule the listening sessions with. Katie Hammer said that the survey has been live for 3 weeks, and that The Chamber of Commerce is sending it out this week as well. Katie said that she will also have the survey available at the chamber Halloween event. She said the next step in this process will be to hire an architect for conceptual design and cost estimating. The RFP will close on November 2nd.

Katie added that she is continually looking for space for offices and programs, but rental costs are currently not financially feasible for the district but she will continue to explore options. After a question regarding the current weight and cardio equipment the district owns, Katie also said she add a discussion regarding the equipment to the November meeting agenda.

The board discussed the meeting time and date for the Friends of Redmond Recreation. The next meeting will be hybrid.

Ed Danielson asked if we were set on using the 35th street to build on. He also asked if the discussion included a discussion of a levy to support the new facility. Katie responded that the board would discuss a bond and a levy. She is targeting the July 2022 meeting for the board to vote on what will go on the ballot.

2021 Goal Update:

Teen Planning Partnership:

Katie Hammer said that one of the district goals was to diversify our program offerings and a specific goal was related to programs for teens. Mike Elam said that we have added 9-12th grade, 3v3 basketball league. He also said they are working on starting youth fitness classes at the Redmond Senior Center. The district is partnering with Every Kid Sports and all the other regional park and recreation district on a grant to assist with funding some teen physical activity programming. During year 1 they will focus on surveying teens to find out what type of activities they would like to see offered strategies to get teens signed up and program planning. Mike also talked about offering non-traditional sports to kids such as rock climbing and mountain biking.

6. Public Comments:

7. Board Staff Comments:

Mike Elam, Recreation Manager, said that basketball starts next month, and soccer ends the last weekend of October. He said that we have gym time for practice and games will be at Elton Gregory. Adult basketball has started again at Obsidian Middle School from 8-10pm. He added that they are still trying to move forward at the Activity Center and people are still coming into workout. He is expecting numbers to dwindle in December. He said that people are happy to have fitness at the Senior Center.

Jessica Rowan, Aquatic Director, said we are in the middle of water polo season and because of that the pool schedule has been adjusted. She said that the numbers are lower for polo this year and both high schools are running co-ed teams. She said that our regular programs are up and running, but she is struggling to staff our basic programs. She added that numbers for lap swim have been good, even at the 5am time. She said she is trying to figure out how to recruit lifeguard staff that are a little older while also being competitive at the same time

Kevin Scoggin apologized for his absence from meetings. He asked about the board member training and Katie responded that she would send the handout to him. He also asked if there was a proposal of what the facility on 35th street will look like and the contents. Katie responded that it is in the planning stage and once the architect is hired, we will go through that process. Kevin also asked about the Lake Park Estate property and if there were funds for signage there. Katie said there are funds and that Gary Davis,

parks maintenance, will be working on that over the winter months when it is slower for him. Kevin also asked about the potential of a firearms safety training program.

Mercedes Cook-Bostick let Jessica Rowan know that she could bring flyers to the career center at Redmond High School. Jessica said that she has been in communication with the PE teacher at Redmond High School about reinstating the lifeguard program and doing a jr. lifeguard program with the middle schools.

Matt Gilman said the masters swim program is coming back.

Katie Hammer mentioned that the district will have a table at the Chamber Halloween trick or treat event that she is running along with volunteers.

8.	Adjournment:
	Matt Gilman adjourned the meeting at 8:39am
	The state of the s
Bo	pard Chair, Matt Gilman
_	11 a xv.11 a 1
Re	cording Secretary, Vicki Osbon